
 

 

 

 

Mitchell Freeway Extension - 

Hester Avenue to Romeo Road 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

May 2023 

Extension to Perth’s Principal Shared Path 

network and new pedestrian paths  

As part of the Mitchell Freeway Extension project, 

5.6kms of new Principal Shared Path (PSP) is being 

constructed on the western side of the freeway from 

Hester Avenue to Romeo Road.  It will be an 

uninterrupted journey with PSP underpasses at Lukin 

Drive and Butler Boulevard.  

Shared paths and footpaths are also being constructed 

along the new Romeo Road alignment, linking the path 

network with Wanneroo Road and Marmion Avenue.  

To support PSP users, access points are strategically 

positioned along the freeway alignment to allow 

convenient and safe access (refer to map). The PSP 

access points are as follows:  

Ridgewood 

• Vanderlin Crescent 

• Corinda Way 

• Kilkee Street 

• Navan Way 

• Lukin Drive  

Butler 

• Birchwood Loop 

• Manasota Approach 

• Tobermory Crescent 

• Butler Boulevard 

Alkimos  

• Myrlea Trail 

• Romeo Road  

Neerabup National Park 

• Lukin Drive 

• Butler Boulevard 

• Romeo Road   

 

 

There will be dedicated paths on the Lukin Drive and 

Butler Boulevard interchanges to connect with the 

Neerabup National Park. A fauna and pedestrian 

underpass at Romeo Road will align with the Yaberoo 

Budjara Walking Trail and connect to the paths on 

Romeo Road. 

The project is scheduled to open in mid-2023. 

 

PSP being prepared for line marking. 

Further information 

To stay up to date with the project, subscribe to email 

notifications via our project webpage at 

www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/mitchell-fwy-extension   

We have also set up and 24/7 project information line 

that can be contacted on 138 138 or email 

enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au 
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PSP Access Points 

 


